
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 23 NOVEMBER 2009


EX.247/09
REFERENCE FROM THE ENVIRONMENT AND ECONOMY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL – CITY CENTRE CONSERVATION AREA


(Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter
There was submitted Minute Extract EEOSP.31/09 from the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 22 October 2009 concerning the City Centre Conservation Area.  The Panel had noted the decision taken by the Executive on 2 October 2009 as detailed in Minute EX.190/09.  

The Chairman of the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel informed the meeting that the Panel was pleased with the very detailed report provided on the City Centre Conservation Area.  Consultation undertaken had been comprehensive and it was particularly pleasing to note that people had received feedback on their responses to the consultation exercise.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder expressed his gratitude to the Panel and Officers for their assistance and input into the debate, which had led to a clear understanding of the issues involved.  He also wished to thank the Local Plans and Conservation Manager for the clarity of his report.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the contribution made by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel in response to consultation on the City Centre Conservation Area be welcomed.

2.
That the Local Plans and Conservation Manager be congratulated on the clarity of his report.

Reasons for Decision
To respond to a reference from the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel regarding the City Centre Conservation Area.







